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To:

Dear School Owners and Financial Aid Personnel,
RE:                 CPS resumes Selective Service System on January 31, 2019
Dear School Owners and Financial Aid Personnel, 
RGM MEMO JANUARY 31, 2019

An Electronic Announcement was posted on January 31, 2019 to inform schools that starting today, the Central Processing System (CPS) resumed its daily match with the Selective Service System (SSS) for both 2018-2019 and 2019-2020. They have also begun reprocessing 2018-2019 and 2019-2020 application and correction records impacted by the Selective Service System match bypass that occurred during the recent federal government shutdown. During the SSS match bypass, the CPS assigned comment code 390 and a blank Selective Service Match Flag to impacted SARs and ISIRs unless the corrected transaction already had a valid SSS match flag value that the CPS could pull forward. The reprocessed ISIRs will include comment code 172, which states “This SAR was produced because we processed a change to your information based on information reported to us by another agency or as a result of a processing system change. Review your SAR to see what effect, if any, this change has had on your application, and call 1-800-4-FED-AID (1-800-433-3243) if you have any questions.” Please read the Electronic Announcement carefully for more information. We have provided the link to the Electronic Announcement below.

Please copy and paste link to your browser:

https://ifap.ed.gov/eannouncements/013119CPSResumesSelectiveServiceSystemMatchJan31.html
[image: image1]
